

NATIONAL TREASURER - PDG Bill Duncanson

Postal Address: PO Box 86. Camperdown. Vic. 3260

Email: lehptreasurer@gmail.com

Phone: (H) 03 55932788

(M) 0409 219 531

Date: 12th November 2021

Secretary, Lions Clubs NSW-ACT Save Sight Foundation PO Box 311 BATHURST NSW 2795.

Dear PDG Barbara

On behalf of Chairman Max Holmes, and the Committee members of the Lions Eye Health Program-Australia, I offer our thanks for the support that the NSW-ACT Save Sight Foundation has provided to our Children's Vision Screening Programs, in awarding a \$ for \$ grant to three central Sydney Clubs in District 201N5 to assist in the purchase of three Welch Allyn Vision Screening Cameras and associated testing equipment used in our program.

Please convey this gratitude to Chairperson, PDG Phil Bower, and all Directors. I know you will all be taking a keen interest in the successful involvement of the three Clubs in screening children for a range of vision problems, not detected, but possibly contributing to learning difficulties, or social skills failures.

Although screenings have been severely restricted since the outbreak of covid-19 in March 2020, the results coming through continue to show that approximately one in five children require a referral to an Eye Health Professional for further assessment, immediate treatment, or monitoring of the condition. We just hope our association with all Education systems in all States can get back to normality at the start of the 2022 School Year!

Our official receipt No.7660 is enclosed herewith in acknowledgement, and for your records.

Kindest regards,

NW "Bill" Duncanson

Hon. Treasurer, LEHP-Australia